
C4 
The C4 class is having a year end celebration with pizza and games during 

 
For:  5-29-16    Income     Budget   YTD 

Operating Budget.......................................................................  2,62100  4,000.00  -6,756.40 

Missions (designated and undesignated)...............  0.1500    286.00   

Benevolence Fund......................................................................      10.00  0.00  

Building Fund......................................................................      0.00 0.00  

 

FRONTLINE BIBLE CHURCH 8283 Pfeiffer Farms Drive, Byron Center 49315 
  office:  (616) 878-3113 visit us on the web @ FrontlineBible.com 

 

JOHN LOWDER, Lead Pastor  
   home:  (616) 583-1964 …………….………………………..John@FrontlineBible.com 

 

DWAYNE HUFF, Youth Pastor  
   cell:  (616) 204-4219…………….………………….....Dwayne@FrontlineBible.com 

 

BEVERLY BLANDO, Office Administrator  
   home:  (616) 532-8357……………….……………………….Bev@FrontlineBible.com 

 

BRIAN W. JOHNSON, Director of Ministry for Men  
   home:  (616) 583-0234…………….………………Frontlinemen@FrontlineBible.com 

 

KATHY CAMPBELL, Director of Ministry for Women  
   cell:  (616) 481-5958 ……...………….……Frontlinewomen@FrontlineBible.com 

 

RYAN VEGH, Worship Coordinator  
   cell:  (616) 277-7088 ……...………….……ryan.vegh@gmail.com 

 

ELDER BOARD: Rom Campos, Corey Johnson, John Lowder, Mike 
Riemersma (chairman) and Lynn Thomas (vice chairman).  

 

DEACON BOARD: Jeremy Gutierrez (treasurer), Tim Heyboer, John Mattias 
and Ryan Phillips (secretary)  

Prayer@FrontlineBible.com 

Do you have a prayer or praise to be shared with the church family regarding 
yourself or an immediate relative?  If so, please feel free to contact us 
through any of the following means:  

 send an email to Prayer@FrontlineBible.com 

 use the link on the homepage of our website at FrontlineBible.com 

 call Rachel Heyboer (616-335-1932)  

 call or text Jennie Bair (616-890-3815)  
 

11:20 am Bible Hour (to be continued following Labor Day) 
 

No Middle School and Senior High Youth Groups 
 
 

 
If you want easy access to Frontline’s webpage,  
either use the QR code below or  
access it using frontlinebible.com. 

 
June 5, 2016 

 
Joe Campos 

 

“Hello, It’s Me” 
 

Giving Boxes 
If you noticed, we do not take an offering at Frontline. If you would 
like to partner with us financially, there are Giving Boxes at each 
exit from the Worship Center to allow you the opportunity to give 
after the service. If you would prefer to give electronically, visit 
FrontlineBible.com, click on “Online Giving,” and then follow the 
simple instructions. All gifts are tax-deductible. 



Middle School (6th - 8th grades) 
June 20-24 KidsGames 
 

High School (9th - 12th grades) 
June 20-24 KidsGames 
June 26  Beach Day 
   
  
 
 

Byron Community Ministries  
Byron Community Ministries will host a Flea Market during Byron Days on 
Friday, July 29

th 
 from 9:00 am - 5:00 pm. The Flea Market will be held in the 

parking lot at BCM, the cost is $10 per spot including a table (limited tables). 
Rent a spot and sell your “goods”! Antiques, fruits and vegetables, arts and 
crafts or  housewares, please help us make this the biggest sale yet! Reserve 
your spot now !  Call 878-6000. 

Max Carroll’s 20th Annual Fish Outing 
Grab your poles and get ready for Max’s 20th Annual Fish Outing on June 11, 
6:00 am -  2:00 noon at Thornapple Lake, Hastings, MI.  Boat launch is from 
Charleton Park. Interested in joining, contact Max at 616-970-3489. 

Hope Unexpected 
Interested in pouring love into the lives of young single moms and their chil-
dren? Come join us for a training to learn more about how you can volun-
teer.  Call 616-546-5760 for more information. The next  training 
date:  Monday, June 13 at 6:45 pm at First Reformed Church in Byron Center, 
8425 Byron Center Avenue. Entrance “G”.  RSVP to Pat 
at pat.hopeunexpected@gmail.com   We are in need of childcare during Mon-
day meetings and mentors.    

Frontline Women’s Photo Scavenger Hunt 
Hey Ladies, 
We have a fun event coming up on June 10 you won't want to miss.  Jill An-
derson is planning another Photo Scavenger Hunt for us, so please mark your 
calendars, sign-up in the church foyer, and be ready for fun and some 
friendly competition.  We begin at Frontline to get our information, and return 
to Frontline for refreshment, to view photos, and announce the winner.  
Besides being a great connection event, it's also a great outreach event, so 
bring a friend!  Ready, Set, GOOOO!   
WHAT: Photo Scavenger Hunt by Jill Anderson 
WHEN: Friday, June 10, 6:30pm 
WHERE: Meet at the church 
AND: Don't forget to sign-up in foyer. It helps us plan for refreshments, vehi-
cles, etc.   

Children’s Worship 
(1st-2nd Grade) 
(3rd-5th Grades) 

 
See you in the fall! 

Nursery 
(newborn - 3 years old) 

Tiffany Huff 
Rose Holben 

Children’s Church 
(3 years old - Kindergarten) 

Teacher -  Jill Anderson 
Helper -  Rose Holben 

 

 

WEEK-AT-A-GLANCE: 

Tuesday, June 7 
 5:00 pm  Taekwondo Class 
 6:00 pm FLW NextStep “Daniel” 
  (L. Berkimer) 
 7:00 pm Men’s NextStep at Lynn 
  Thomas’ home 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
June 12 High School Graduate Recognition 
June 12 FBC Picnic at Douglas Walker Park 11:15 am 
June 13-17 KidsGames at Nickels Elementary 
June 26 LGBT Discussion following the morning worship service 

Wednesday, June 8 
 7:00 am Men’s Bible Study 
Thursday, June 9 
 6:30 pm Praise Band Practice 
Friday, June 10 
 6:30 pm FLW Photo Scavenger Hunt 
Saturday, June 11 
 6:00 am 20th Annual Fish Outing 

Help the Library! 
Donate books from our amazon wish list. Type in the URL, choose a book or 
two, and purchase! Books can be mailed directly to Frontline, care of the 
church library. Thank you for supporting our children!  
http://smile.amazon.com/registry/giftlist/30VILBAYPW6A4 

Children’s Church (ages 3-K) 
Do you enjoy engaging with children ages 3 - K? We could use 2 more teach-
ers for the fall as well as a couple more helpers. Feel free to visit the chil-
dren’s church room any week  during the morning worship service or contact 
Jill Anderson to get a better feel for the ministry. Perhaps you would be willing 
to be a substitute teacher for those unexpected moments when someone can 
not be there. You would be welcomed and blessed! Any questions? Please 
contact Jill Anderson (616-821-6417 or jillanderson621@gmail.com). 

KidsGames, June 20-24, Nickels Intermediate School 
There are many opportunities for you (middle school age and up) to serve our 
community at KidsGames. KidsGames is a faith based movement using 
games, sports and creativity to teach elementary age children character 
through Biblical principles. All volunteers must attend training either June 8, 
14 or 16 from 7:00-9:00 pm at Nickels Intermediate School. If you have ques-
tions, please see Pastor Dwayne about ways you can be involved (616-204-
4219 or Dwayne@frontlinebible.com) 

tel:%28616-546-5760
mailto:pat.hopeunexpected@gmail.com
http://smile.amazon.com/registry/giftlist/30VILBAYPW6A4

